
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS25846

Current Idaho law does not require non-residents to purchase an off-road vehicle sticker in order to travel
upon and play on Idaho off-road trails. The purpose of this bill is to impose a $12.00 sticker fee upon
non-residents for OHV off-road travel in Idaho. This fee amount would be the same as the resident fee.
Fees collected would be distributed in the same manner as resident fees. This bill allows the department to
begin offering for sale a 2-year sticker, similar to as is provided for highway vehicles. The bill addresses
other technical corrections in Idaho's OHV statutes.

FISCAL NOTE
This bill will have no impact on the general fund. Administrative costs related to administration of the
certificate of number programs operated by IDPR are solely funded from the users and are incorporated
within the certificate fee.

Contact:
Representative Terry Gestrin
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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